
SVJFAC 
General Meeting 

November 19, 2008 
 
President Sherry Leon called the meeting of November 19, 2008 to order at 6:32 
pm.   
Football Report –Chris Marucci 

� Review of the 2008 football season-special thanks to Bob Wise for doing 
an excellent job as Football Co-coordinator! 

� Congratulations to Virg Palumbo and the Super Bowl Champion Chiefs!! 
� Presentation of the 1st Annual Football Coaching Leadership Award to Virg 

Palumbo-as voted on by all football head coaches 
Elections 
� Anthony Bertolino served as election moderator. 

o The nominations are reviewed for each Board position. 
o The voting process is reviewed. 
o Nominated candidates are given time for introduction and questions 

submitted by the general membership in attendance. 
o Ballots are collected for tallying while the remainder of the general 

meeting is carried forth 
Secretary’s Report- Jody Kopriva 

o Annie Marucci made a motion to approve the minutes from the October 15, 
2008 general meeting. Sue Gondringer seconded the motion and it passed 
unanimously. The minutes are approved and will be filed. 

Treasures Report- Sherry Leon for Nino Marchionda 
� Opening Balance$106,779.76 
� Review of deposits, investments and expenses  
� Ending Balance- $99,794.20 

Bill Pantis made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report that was seconded by 
Larry Komoroski.   The motion passed and the report will be filed 
Finance Report- Al Sanderbeck (absent) 

� No report 
Vice Presidents Report- Kyle Snyder 

� Discussed recruiting efforts for G-19.  Hope to add more teams in the 
North  

Communications Report- Kelley Morrone 
� Yearbook: expect delivery in early December.  Watch for emails re: scheduled 

pick up dates.  If you paid extra to have the yearbook shipped directly to you, 
expect delivery in mid-December.  Contact Kelley with questions. 

Facilities Report- Virg Palumbo 
� Reviewed Graham Park plans-bleachers/scoreboards timeline 
� Reviewed Graham Park expenses-$38,500 yearly payment on $320,000 

financed  
� LAX agreement being reviewed.  Expect it to be finalized soon 
� Facilities- fields retracted 
� Bricks-errors to be fixed 
� Thanks to the volunteers for helping with field painting throughout the season 
� Presented President Sherry Leon with the Chiefs Super Bowl trophy! 



Concessions Report- Kim Byrne 
� No report 

Cheer Report- Laura Wise 
� We had a great season -212 cheerleaders  
� Goal for next year: a cheer squad for every football team.  Please help us recruit 

cheerleaders for next year. 
� Cheerleaders will practice at Cranberry Park for the 2009 season 
Presidents Report- Sherry Leon 

� Coaching Surveys-Football and Cheer- please complete surveys by end of 
December.  Your input is very important.  Thanks to Scott madeira for 
doing a great job with the website and the surveys 

� Raffle cutoff for winning-12/1/08 
� Congratulations to all Football and Cheer Coaches on a great season! 
� No December general meeting.  Meetings will resume in January 
� Thanks to Chris Brady, Chris Marucci and Sue Krol for their hard work and 

dedication while serving on the BOD for SVJFAC 
� Attend the general meetings to stay informed 

Auxiliary Report- Christine Brady 
� Reviewed plans to recognize players and cheerleaders that participated in 

SVJFAC from age 6/7 to 12/13  
 
Election Results: 
President-Sherry Leon 
VP-Kyle Snyder 
Recording Secretary-Jody Kopriva 
Treasurer-Nino Marchionda 
Finance-Al Sanderbeck 
Football Coordinator-John Kristobak 
Communications Coordinator- Kelley Morrone 
Cheer Coordinator-Laura Wise 
Concessions Director- Kim Byrne 
Facilities-Virg Palumbo 
Auxiliary-Bob O’Neill 
 
New Business:  

� Presentation of the 1st Annual Cheer Coaching Leadership Award to 
Jeanine Wise-as voted on by all cheer head coaches 

Old Business:  
� None 
Good and Welfare- 
� None 
 
There was a motion to adjourn the meeting made by Tim Holt and seconded by 
Larry Komoroski. The motion passed and the meeting was adjourned at 7:51pm. 
 
 
 


